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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Over the last few months we have been 
working with a local designer to explore ideas 
for a new school logo.  
 
We now have four final design ideas and your 
opinion is very important to us on this. We 
will be displaying these logos on some sample 
jumpers in our library throughout parents' 
evening next week. We would love your input 
and would like to ask everyone to vote on 
their favourite. Voting slips will be available 
on parents’ evenings. The children will also 
been voting on the design they like best!  
 

Keeping the rainbow was  
very important to us! 

 
 
 
 

 

New parents often comment that our choice of 
uniform is confusing. Moving forward we will 
only make one colour available to purchase.   
 
We also want to make sure that unbranded 
items are readily available in most 
supermarkets, and are as cost effective as 
possible. 
 
This logo will gradually be introduced on 
school signage and stationery as the 
refurbishment is completed and will be 
available on new uniform items from 
September. 
 
There would be no expectation to stop using 
the current logo/uniform items. This would be 
a gradual phasing in of the new logo and we 
will still welcome items with the current school 
badge and encourage making use of our pre-
loved uniform sale.  
 
We are very excited to hear your thoughts on 
this next week and will share the outcome of 
the vote with you very soon.  
 
Again, many thanks for all your comments 
and feedback.  
 
This is a very exciting new chapter in the life 
of Gosforth Park First School.  
 
Kindest regards,  
 
Mrs Lamb 

http://www.gosforthpark.newcastle.sch.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We raised £189 for the NSPCC on number 
day last week.  Thank you so much for your 
generosity. 
 

 
We also received a lovely thank you through 
the post this week from the Royal British 
Legion.  You raised a wonderful £205.07 
from the Poppy Appeal.  Well done and thank 
you! 

 

Building works 
The builders will soon beginning external 
ground works from the main gate to the new 
entrance. This will begin on Monday 12th 
February lasting until Friday 8th March. 
There will be no access along the internal road 
from our gates to St Oswald’s at this time.  
Please remember to pass on the news to 
children from GEMs who often use this 
internal road and to childminders and 
grandparents.   
Mr Marley, Headteacher at St Oswald’s, has 
been informed and will be letting his school 
community know too. We apologise for any 
inconvenience caused during this phase of the 
works. 
Thanks 
Mrs Lamb 

 
 

 
Year 4 Multiplication Check 

Year 4 parents- join us on Tuesday 5th 
March from 2:45 – 3:20 to find out more 
about the Year 4 Multiplication Check which 
takes place in June, what the check looks like 
and how we are teaching tables in school. 
Please do not worry if you are unable to join 
us. We will make sure to send out the 
information shared via SeeSaw 
Miss Pope (Maths Lead) and the Year 4 Team 
 

 
 

The Better Health website mentioned in last 
week’s newsletter also has a link to a sugar 
calculator and a link to the NHS food scanner 
app.  The sugar calculator is quite 
rudimentary but it does give you a rough 
estimate of how much sugar is in some every 
day food and how quickly it can add up. It’s 
definitely worth a look.  The scanner app may 
or not be familiar to you but you can scan 
your products when you shop and it can 
reveal a range of healthy swaps.  Scroll to the 
bottom of the page on:  
https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/food-

facts/healthier-snacks/#snack-tips  

Mrs Wells 

 
 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/food-facts/healthier-snacks/#snack-tips
https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/food-facts/healthier-snacks/#snack-tips


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents Evening 
Our parent evenings will be held next week 
 

Telephone appointments are availble on the 
afternoon of Wednesday 13th February. 
Face to face appointments will be held on the 
following evenings: 
 
Nursery: Tues 13th/Weds 14th/Thurs 15th 
Reception HPM: Tues 13th/Thurs 15th 
Reception SC: Tues 13th/Thurs 15th 
Green: Tues 13th/Thurs 15th 
Orange: Tues 13th/Weds 14th 
Yellow: Tues 13th/Thurs 15th 
Indigo: Tues 13th/Thurs 15th 
Violet: Tues 13th/Thurs 15th 
Blue: Tues 13th/Thurs 15th 
 

Many thanks 
Mrs Lamb 

 
PTFA Meeting 

Next mtg is the AGM: Monday 4th March 
from 6:15 - 7:15pm in the school hall.   
Check out details below about our next event 
for grown-ups! Join us for an evening of 
pottery painting at Canny Crafty. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Huge thanks to those of you who were able to 
attend one of the RISE workshops on 
Wednesday.  We hope you enjoyed the 
session. 
 
Annie and Gemma held an assembly for the 
children on Wednesday all about Mental 
health week and the message this year which 
is ‘Your Voice Matters’.  The children were 
fantastic at talking about what matters to 
them and how they can use their voice. 
 
Annie and Gemma also delivered a session for 
staff on Wednesday after school Supporting 
Children and young People with Anxiety. 
They have shared some fantastic resources 
and some parents may be interested in the 
books below.  Check out the RISE website at 
www.rise.childrensociety.org.uk for more 
resources and their Youtube channel at RISE - 
YouTube 
 
Annie and Gemma will be around on 
Wednesdays next half term too.  If anyone 
has any questions for either of them, please 
pop in. 
 

    
 

http://www.rise.childrensociety.org.uk/
https://www.youtube.com/@rise-ne
https://www.youtube.com/@rise-ne


  Gosforth Gets Going 
Zumba!  

On Tuesday morning a group of Year 1 
children had the opportunity to take part 
in a Dance Fuse Zumba session in our 
hall with lots of other children from the 
Gosforth Trust Schools. They had great 
fun learning new dance steps and moving 
to the music!  
Miss Walsh  

 

 

Key Stage 1 Healthy 
Active Lifestyle event 

 

On Monday morning Key Stage 1 took 
part in a Healthy Active Lifestyle event. 
The children took part in a range of multi-
skill activities and had great fun! Well 
done to you all!  
Miss Walsh  

 

Key stage 2 intra-
school basketball  

 

 
 

On Wednesday 14th February, key 
stage 2 children will be taking part in an 
intra-school competition as part of their 
end of unit on basketball. The children will 
use their skills that they have learnt this 
half term and apply them to a game 
situation.  
 

Please note that Indigo class will have 
P.E on Wednesday 14th February this 
week in addition to Violet class and Blue 
class.  
 
Thank you,  
Miss Walsh  
 

Primary Tennis 

 

On Wednesday, a group of key stage 2 
children were selected to take part in a 
School Games Primary Tennis event. The 
children took part in a range of fun tennis 
based stations throughout the morning. 
The children showed great enthusiasm 
and excellent sportsmanship throughout 
the session.  
Well done team!  
Miss Walsh  
 



  

 

Wow- what a performance! 
Our KS2 gymnasts showcased their wonderful 
talents for everyone during today’s celebration 
assembly. The team is off to Royal Grammar 

School next week for a Gymnastics competition. 
We are so proud of you all! 

 

 

 
 

Applying for Nursery Places 
Nursery Application forms for places in 
September 2024 are now available on the 
school website and from the office. 
The closing date for applications is 15th 
March 2024. 
Offer letters will be emailed out on 22nd 
March 2024. 
The deadline for accepting a place is Friday 
19th April. 
 

Online Safety 
Check out the guide about Monkey Cool 
below. 
Miss Coughlan 

 

 

 

The Children’s Cancer Run 2024 
We would like you and your family to join 
our school team at the Children’s Cancer Run 
at Newcastle Racecourse, Gosforth Park on 
Sunday 19th May 2024.  
Please ensure that you register online for the 
event:  
Log on to  
https://register.enthuse.com/ps/event/Children
sCancerRun2024 
Complete your entry form, selecting our 
school name as the team.   
Click proceed to payment to complete the 
registration for you and your family. 
This year there is a new feature that allows 
our school to have an online team fundraising 
page with a shared school total. We have 
been advised on the following: Once your 
pupils have registered, that on their 
fundraising page they go to ‘edit 
display name’ and change their display 
name so that it does not include their 
full name and don’t update their picture for 
safeguarding reasons. For example, just first 
name or initials. If they do not do this then it 
is possible for external participants to see a 
child’s full name and the school they go to.   
 
Every child must be accompanied by an adult.  
Thank you,  
Miss Walsh  
 

 

https://7g26bk8f.r.eu-west-1.awstrack.me/L0/https:%2F%2Fregister.enthuse.com%2Fps%2Fevent%2FChildrensCancerRun2024/1/0102018d5ee4ad9f-bb96ee34-d2fd-46c4-bd47-a03475c97a96-000000/q0QSU3lzHqaKArvMAF1YmhNeMyI=359
https://7g26bk8f.r.eu-west-1.awstrack.me/L0/https:%2F%2Fregister.enthuse.com%2Fps%2Fevent%2FChildrensCancerRun2024/1/0102018d5ee4ad9f-bb96ee34-d2fd-46c4-bd47-a03475c97a96-000000/q0QSU3lzHqaKArvMAF1YmhNeMyI=359


 
Chinese New Year is on Saturday 10th February 
and is the year of the wood dragon. Recent years 
of the Dragon include 2024 (this year), 2012, 
2000, 1988, 1976, 1964, and 1952, with 
the next Dragon year in 2036 (Year of the Fire 
Dragon). Dragon is the 5th animal in the 12-
year cycle of the Chinese zodiac signs coming 
after the rabbit and before the snake.  

Nursery have been celebrating Chinese New Year 
with some fantastic activities, including their own 
dragon dance! 

 

 
 

Kung hei fat choi! 

Mrs Easdon (PSHE/RE Lead) 

 

Spanish Food Tasting 
As part of our Geography topic about Spain 
and Spanish culture, children in KS2 enjoyed 
a food tasting session this week. 
 

 

 

 
 
Children were all excited to sample a range of 
traditional Spanish cuisine including olives, 
paella and even spicy chorizo!  
KS2 Team 
 

 



  

Pre-Loved Uniform 
PRE-LOVED ITEMS 
WE CAN SELL 

 PRE-LOVED ITEMS WE 
CAN NOT SELL 

OFFICIAL SCHOOL 
JUMPERS 

£2.50 NON – OFFICIAL JUMPERS 

OFFICIAL SCHOOL 
CARIGANS 

£2.50 NON – OFFICIAL 
CARIGANS 

OFFICIAL SCHOOL 
POLOS 

£1.50 NON – OFFICIAL POLOS 

GIRLS CHECKED 
DRESSES 

£1.50 GREY BOYS TROUSERS 

GREY PINAFORES £1.50 GREY TAYLORED GIRLS 
TROUSERS 

GREY SKIRTS £0.50 GREY BOYS SHORTS 
GREY GIRLS SOFT 
TROUSERS 

£0.50 DAMAGED OR MARKED 
ITEMS 

SCHOOL BAG (NEW 
STYLE) 

£2.50  

SCHOOL BAG (OLD 
STYLE) 

£1.50  

OFFICIAL PE T-
SHIRT/SHORTS 

£0.50  

 

Items are sold from 1 Park Drive, Melton Park 
NE3 5QB, with a drop off box at the front 
door.  Please REMEMBER items, particularly 
red, must not be marked as they are unable to 
be sold on.  You can text me Natasha Davy 
(Parent) on 07736276653.  All money made 
comes back to school to be spent on 
playground equipment for our wonderful 
children.   
 

Attendance 
Our whole school attendance to date this 
academic year is 96.8% up on 95.7% last 
year.   
 
Our classes of the week are Orange Class 
with 98.9% and Blue Class with 98.6%              
 
Well done everyone! 
Mrs Lamb 
 

 
Well done to all of you who completed a gig 
this week to improve your rock star status. 
Lola A, Zayn T, Lauren S, Louie O and 
Seth B have reached rock legend status! Keep 
using sound check to practice for the 
multiplication check.  
Our top coin earners this week are: 
Alexander T, Phoebe E, Jessica F, 
Francesca D and Amara C.  
97% of Violet Class used Times Tables 
Rockstars this week! 
 

 

Well done Violet Class for having the top activity 
this week! Well done to Toby S who has 
completed the NumBots story. What a super 
achievement, Toby, keep completing challenges to 
continue your NumBots adventure! 
 
Our top coin earners this week are:  
Blue – Henry H 
Violet – Ava U  
Indigo – Elia S 
Yellow – Nihal D 
Orange – Issam H  
Green – George K 
Reception (Miss Parsons Munn) – Emilia W 
Reception (Miss Coughlan) – Olivia G 
 
Thank you for all your hard work GPFS, Miss 
Pope 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Advanced Notice of Dates 2023-2024 
Updates will be added in red 

 
Week Beginning 12th February Parents Consultation Evenings  

Wednesday 14th February KS2 Intra-school Basket Ball – all KS2 to wear sportswear please 

Friday 16th February Last day of term 

 February Half Term Holiday 

Monday 26th February School reopens 

Monday 4th March PTFA AGM 6:15 – 7:15 pm in the school hall 

Tuesday 5th March Year 4 Parents Multiplication Check Parent Workshop  2.45-3.20pm 

Thursday 7th March World Book Day 

Friday 8th March PTFA Canny Crafty Pottery Painting 

Monday 11th –Friday 15th March Science Week 

Wednesday 13th March PM Reception Classes ‘Brush Up’ tooth brushing workshop 

Thursday 14th March  KS2 Trip to Vindolanda/Roman Army Museum (Info to be sent via ParentPay) 

Friday 15th March Red Nose Day 

Wednesday 20th March – Friday 
22nd March  

Year 4 Robinwood 

Thursday 28th March  Last day of term 

 Easter Holiday 

Monday 15th April School reopens 

Monday 6th May May Bank Holiday 

Friday 24th May Daft Day 

Friday 24th May Last Day of Term 

 May Half term Holiday 

Monday 3rd June Training Day 

Thursday 11th – 
Friday 12th July 

Mr H Onsite Residential for Year 3 children 

Friday 19th July  Last day of term  
 

Staff Training Days 
Staff Training Days for GST schools this academic year will be: 

 Monday 3rd June 2024 

 

Rainbow Wraparound 
Please contact us via 
wraparound@gosforthpark.newcastle.sch.uk 

or for any ad hoc bookings  
Rainbow Wraparound: 07926 946 565. 
 

 
If you don’t already, please give us a 
follow on Twitter. Our school account is 
@GosforthPark1st 
 

mailto:wraparound@gosforthpark.newcastle.sch.uk


 

 



 



 


